-----Qriginal Message-----

From: poconnor <poconnor@nbbaysox.com>

To: linda.morad <linda.morad@newbedford-ma.gov>
Sent: Mon, May 2, 2016 10:12 am
Subject: foliow-up

Good morning Linda,

I just wanted to add a couple things to our phone conversation last week regardmg an alcohol'
license at Bay Sox games.

The Holyoke team in our league (Upper Valley Blue Sox) uses a field that is adjacent to Holyoke
High School. It is managed by the city of Holyoke, however, the high school team does use that
field for their baseball games. The Upper Valley Blue Sox have been serving beer there
successfully for over five years and they are not imposing all of the tight restrictions that we
intend to implement (e.g. restricted area, no minors allowed, etc.).

There are at least three more teams in our league who are planning to add beer this season:
North Adams Steeplecats, Ocean State Waves (Kingston, RI), and Danbury Westerners (CT).

I have the contact for the Valley Blue Sox, as well as several other baseball owners in
Massachusetts, New York, Rhode Island, and Vermont, who have successfully added beer to
their collegiate games with positive results. If you would like to speak with any of them just let
me know.

thanks,

Pat

Pat O'Connor
President

New Bedford Bay Sox
802-578-9935Mobile
www.nbbaysox.com




